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At the Monthly Meeting of the Coleford Town Council held at the Town House, Lords Hill Walk, Coleford on Tuesday 26th June 2012, there were present: 

Councillor

Mrs  S Merrikin (Mayor)




Mr    P Kay (Deputy Mayor)



Mr    D Atherley




Mr    I Baird




Mr    C Elsmore




Mrs  E Elsmore




Miss C Morgan




Mrs  J Morgan




Mr    N Penny






Mr    G Prosser



Also present:

District Councillor Mr Frank Baynham and three members of the public

PUBLIC FORUM

Mrs Eileen Dyer asked if the Council had any information about the future of Lakers School.  Cllr Baird said the authorities maintained that there were no plans for changes.  However there remained a great deal of public fear and speculation that the school faces radical change or even closure.  After discussion, the Council agreed to write to the County and District Councils to express the public’s concerns and to ask for clarification.  It was also agreed to write to the Secretary of State for education via the local MP.

It was proposed that the Public Forum be extended by 10 minutes to 7.20pm.  


Proposed:  Cllr Penny



Seconded:  Cllr J Morgan

The proposal was accepted unanimously.

Mrs Virginia deLedesman read out a statement opposing the introduction of car parking charges in Coleford by the District Council.  The Mayor said the Town Council had been very actively opposed to the introduction of charges, but despite this the District Council had made its decision and the charges would now be implemented.  The Mayor invited Mrs deLedesman to make an appointment with the Town Clerk to read through the Council’s correspondence.

Cllr C Elsmore asked if a reply had been received to the Council’s letter sent to Welsh Water.  The Clerk confirmed that no reply had been received and it was agreed to make a formal request to Welsh Water under the Freedom of Information Act. 

The Public Forum closed at 7.20pm.   

49.
APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Councillors Drury and Reynolds, District Councillor McMahon and County Councillor Hale.  The Council noted the apologies given.

50.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Cllr Penny declared prejudicial interests in Items 54 and 60.

51.
MINUTES OF RECENT  MEETINGS

It was proposed that the minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 29th May 2012 be approved and signed by the Mayor.


Proposed:  Cllr Kay



Seconded:  Cllr Penny

The proposal was accepted unanimously.


52
MATTERS ARISING

Item 31.  The Clerk confirmed that she had offered dates to Sgt. Simmons for a meeting to discuss the use of CCTV equipment.  No reply had been received so far, but she understood that Sgt. Simmons was on leave.

Item 40.  The Clerk said she had written to neighbouring parishes and was awaiting a response.  

53.
POLICE REPORT

No report had been received from the Police

54.
TO AGREE PAYMENTS

The payments made during the month of June 2012 were noted and approved.

55.
TO AGREE PETTY CASH PAYMENTS

The Petty Cash payments for June 2012 were noted and approved.

56.
MONTHLY BUDGET FIGURES

The Budget figures for June 2012 were noted and approved.

57.
CHANGE TO STANDING ORDERS

The Clerk gave notice to the Council that a proposal to change Standing Orders to adopt the new Code of Conduct would be presented at the next meeting.

58.
TO NOTE THE IN-HOUSE AUDITORS REPORT

Members noted the report of the in-house Audit conducted on 20th June 2012.
59.
POLICE RESPONSE TO STAFF NUMBERS AT COLEFORD

Members noted the email response from Gloucestershire Constabulary to the request for staffing numbers in Coleford between 1980 and 2010.  Members expressed disappointment at the lack detail in the response and felt that the information requested was available and could be provided with a little more effort.  It was agreed that the Clerk should write again to the Police.
60.
FINANCE AND OFFICE COMMITTEE

Members noted the report of the Finance and Office Committee and it was proposed that the recommendations be accepted.  


Proposed:  Cllr Kay



Seconded:  Cllr Atherley

The proposal was accepted unanimously.


61.
AMENITIES COMMITTEE
Members noted the report of the Amenities Committee and it was proposed that the recommendations be accepted.

Proposed:  Cllr Atherley



Seconded:  Cllr C Elsmore

The proposal was accepted unanimously.


62.
PLANNING COMMITTEE

Members noted the decisions made by the Planning Committee at the meeting held on 12th June 2012.

63.
REPORTS FROM MEMBERS

The Mayor said she had attended the following events:

2nd June
Coleford Jubilee celebrations
3rd June
Bowmen of the Dean County Championships

12th June
FANS public meeting at Berry Hill

23rd June
FANS protest march

Cllr Kay said he had attended the following events:

14th June
Notice Board inspection with Deputy Clerk

16th June
Music drop-in event

19th June
Planning application site inspections

20th June
In-house audit

22nd June
Crime Safety Panel

23rd June
FANS protest march

Cllr Baird said he had attended the following events:

2nd June
Coleford Jubilee celebrations

12th June
FANS public meeting at Berry Hill

14th June
Friends of Wilderness Centre meeting

22nd June
FANS protest march

Cllr Atherley said he had attended the following events:

2nd June
Coleford Jubilee celebrations and Proms in the Park, Speech House

8th June
Christian Aid Meeting

16th June
Hospice fete

19th June
Deanery meeting

20th June
PCC meeting at St. Johns Church

23rd June
Hospice BBQ

Cllr C Elsmore said he had attended the following events:

12th June
Area Health Forum meeting

19th June
Planning application site inspections

25th June
Area Partnership meeting

Cllr E Elsmore said she had attended the following events:

2nd June
Coleford Jubilee celebrations

12th June
Area Health Forum

20th June
In-house audit

Cllr Kay said he understood that the Together Trust had contributed £10,000 towards the costs of a consortium with the objective of looking at healthcare cost savings.

Cllr Prosser said he had attended the FANS protest march on 22nd June.

Cllr J Morgan said she had attended the Coleford Jubilee celebrations on 2nd June and the FANS meeting at Berry Hill on 12th June.

Cllr C Morgan said she had attended the FANS meeting on 12th June and the protest march on 22nd June.

Cllr Penny said he had attended the following events:

2nd June
Coleford Jubilee celebrations

12th June
FANS meeting at Berry Hill

16th June
Music drop-in event

22nd June
FANS protest march

The Clerk reported that the Forest Refuge Centre has now been closed by the County Council.  New options were being considered but there was great concern about future provision of the vulnerable.  After discussion members agreed that the Clerk should write to the District Council for clarification about the future use of the refuge building.

64.
REPORTS FROM DISTRICT AND COUNTY COUNCILLORS

Members noted the written report from District Councillor McMahon.

Cllr Elsmore said that as Transport Champion he was working on plans for bus pass holders to travel to from Coleford to Bristol via Monmouth. He will be meeting with Monmouthshire County Council on 27th June.  He also said that Dial-a-Ride was introducing a trial service with small buses to link with services in Coleford and Chepstow. 

Cllr Elsmore said that a recent District Council Audit meeting began looking at proposals for savings on the costs of public toilet provision next year.  He will try to obtain more information but said the Town Council needed to be ready to consider the position later in the year.

Cllr Baynham said he had visited the town toilets recently and had found them locked during the middle of the day.  He has written to Brian Robertson, the Cabinet Member responsible, and was awaiting a response.  Cllr Baynham said the land used for parking at Bank Street was now subject to a planning application.  He will forward the information to the Clerk.  

65.
CORRESPONDENCE

Members noted the items of correspondence received during June 2012. 

The meeting closed at 8.20pm.
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